
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 156 of 2025 
 
Our Ref: MT/PYD/0001/25 
 
 
09 September 2025 
 
 

Restricted usage of Slipway at Gnejna Bay 
 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general 
public that due works in the vicinity of the slipway at Gnejna Bay, the slipway`s usage will 
be restricted as from Tuesday 16th September 2025 till Friday 31st October 2025. 
 
The slipway is shown by a red circle on the attached chart and centred on the below 
position. 
 

LATITUDE (N)    LONGITUDE (E)  
  35° 55’.282    014° 20’.626 
 
Mariners and the general public are to note the above and co-operate with the contractor 
on site. 
 
Mariners are also to comply with any instructions given on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 
by Valletta VTS 
 
 
 
 
Chart affected: BA 2538 
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